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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION
NEW COMMISSIONER ORIENTATION MEETING MINUTES - Amended
March 5, 2015
3:00 p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street
Attendance:  Commissioners Patti Anania (Chair), Danny Becton Ferreira, Leroy Kelly, Pat Schorr, former commissioner Marcella Lowe,
The meeting was called to order at 3:03 p.m. by Chairwoman Anania who asked former commissioner Lowe to run the presentation.  Ms. Lowe reviewed Ordinance Code Chapter 57 (the TRUE Commission’s legislative authorization), the commission by-laws, policies and procedures, and audit review process.
The following general points were made:

· Council Auditor audits and reports are released on a regular basis and should be reviewed – they are a wealth of information on City government finances and operations. Commissioners were urged to bring their private sector business experience to bear on the audit reviews and to consider issues beyond the Auditor’s areas of focus if something looks interesting and worthy of attention.

· The commission can also undertake reviews of special interest areas as issues arise. The commission has undertaken several reviews over the years as themes appear in the audits that are reviewed (e.g. cash management, lack of standard operating procedures, contract management deficiencies, etc.).

· The TRUE Commission’s Policies and Procedures Manual is a good source of information on the nuts and bolts of commission procedures. 
· The Office of General Counsel has issued a legal opinion confirming that the TRUE Commission has broad authority to review and investigate the budgets and operations of the Constitutional officers as well as the City government proper.

· The commission is supposed to make quarterly and annual reports to the City Council of audits reviewed, studies produced and other actions taken.
· Relations with the media are governed by the Policies and Procedures Manual. Members should be careful not to appear to speak for the TRUE Commission unless they are authorized by the commission or the Chair to do so. Members may give their personal opinions on issues as long as they are clearly identified as such.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:59 p.m.

Jeff Clements, Chief

Council Research Division
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